
Barbara and I entertained the five wonderful British, Alan and Mel Owen, Sandie Hern, Erik and Janet 
Barton. We showed them the Pacific Ocean, took them Whale watching, Showed them Our American 
Legion in Lebanon Oregon. We kept them traveling and sightseeing for the seven days they were here. 
The hardest part was putting them back on the plane and sending them home. 

I thank the board for the opportunity of serving this past four years as National Commander. Now I will 
support Keith Kiefer to continue our growth.

	                                                                      Thank you!
	
	
                                
                                                                                   Fred H. Schafer

Members Publication of the National Association of Atomic & Nuclear Veterans

NAA&NV NEWS
SEPTEMBER 2018                                                     3RD QUARTER  

We had our 39th convention in Portland, Oregon. We had a grand time and 
a great convention. We had a five nation convention including the British, 
French, French Polynesia, Marshall Islanders and United States. 

We reelected the same board members, Fred Schafer, Frank Farmer, 
Haskell Watts and Robert Pfiefer. And we elected 4 new officers. National 
Commander Keith Kiefer, Vice Commander Fred Schafer, Co-Treasurers are 
Fred Schafer and Frank Farmer and board member at large Robert Pfiefer.  
New officers will take office on October 1, 2018. We had a very informative 
Convention with several speakers.

FROM TO DESK OF OUR RETIRING NATIONAL COMMANDER:

ATTENTION! 
We are still accepting donations for this convention to help cover the costs.  It 
was a tremendous success with all the visitors from other countries and we 
thank all that have helped us in making this 39th meeting possible.



Greetings,  

For those that didn’t attend, 
or were unable to attend this 
years conference, you missed 
one great event! We had a 
reporter from Stars and Strips, 
Dr. Richards sharing an oral 
history project, Brian Cowden 
showing his latest creation 

(which had us in tears). Additionally, we had a 
double diplomat, Mr. Brotherson, from Polynesia. 
He is both a member of the National Assembly for 
the 3rd district of French Polynesia and for Paris. 
We were treated to a traditional Marseilles dance 
by the youth. We also had our Marseilles, British 
and French friends there with us. Congratulations 
to Fred and Barb Schafer and the others that made 
this all possible. 

You may have heard that the four Board members, 
who’s terms were up, were reelected. Additional 
board changes are that Fred Schafer, the current 
National Commander, and Myself are changing 
positions. When looking for volunteers, I didn’t step 
back fast enough and was drafted into the National 
Commander position effective October 1, 2018 
and Fred will be the National Vice Commander and 
co treasurer with Frank Farmer. The other Board 
members will continue in the same positions. I 
hope I’m up to the task; I have pretty big shoes 
to fill. Fred and the other board members have 
done an outstanding job growing the organization 
and supporting both members and non members. 
Please join me in extending your thanks to the 
dedication and sacrifices they have all made. We 
couldn’t have done it without them.

I will share the legislative updates and other exciting 
news else where in this newsletter. Thanks again 
to all that attended the conference and made it 
such a success.

Keith

NAAV National Vice Commander
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FROM THE DESK 
OF THE VICE COMMANDER

OPEN

FRED OPENING THE 2018 NAAV MEETING

KIANNA JUDA ANGELO
MARSHALL ISLAND CHIEFEST

SPEAKING TO THE GROUP
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NEW DIRECTORS AND BOARD MEMBERS
AS OF SEPTEMBER 2018

NATIONAL COMMANDER
Keith Kiefer (2016-2020)
14944 295th Avenue NW
Zimmerman, MN 55398
Phone: 612-232-6596
E-Mail: kiefer4ramsy@yahoo.com 

NATIONAL VICE COMMANDER
& CO-TREASURER
Fred Schafer (2018-2022)
130 Cleveland Street
Lebanon, OR 97355-4505
Phone: 541-258-7453
E-Mail: derf@trcschager.com

TREASURER & DIRECTOR AT LARGE
H. Frank Farmer (2016-2020)
32255 Hidden Valley Road
Lebanon, OR 97355
Phone: 541-259-1559

DIRECTOR OF STATE COMMANDERS
& DIRECTOR AT LARGE
G. H. Jenkins (2016-2020)
105000 Dakins Drive
North Chesterfield, VA 23236
Phone: 804-334-8585
E-Mail: atomicgillie@verizon.net

SECRETARY &
EDITOR OF NEWSLETTER
Robert L. Ruyle (2016-2020)
420 Steinway Road
Lincoln, NE 68505-2564
Phone: 402-488-7927
E-Mail: bobruyle34@gmail.com

ASSISTANT SECRETARY
Barbara Schafer
130 Cleveland Street
Lebanon, OR 97355
Phone: 541-258-7453
E-Mail: schafeb@yahoo.com 

HISTORIAN & DIRECTOR AT LARGE
Haskell Watts, Jr. (2018-2022)
216 2nd Avenue 
Logan, West Virginia 25601
Phone: 304-752-5525
E-Mail: hwatts4@frontier.com 

DIRECTOR AT LARGE
Robert Pfiefer (2016-2020)
61374 Stardrift Lane
Bend, OR 97702
Phone: 541-330-1134

DIRECTOR AT LARGE
F. L. Grahlfs (2016-2020)
333 West Main Street • Apt. #104
Madison, WI 53703
Phone: 608-230-5870
E-Mail:flg17@caa.columia.edu 

CONVENTION BANQUET AIR & SPACE MUSEUM TOUR
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NAA&NV STATE COMMANDERS

--Continued on Page 5

ALABAMA -- Ronald H. Holmes • 11349 Woodbank Dr • Tuscaloosa, AL 
35405-9528 • Phone: 205-758-6823
E-Mail: sgme9holmes@charter.net
ALASKA -- Barbara C. Jordon • 23436 Blue Skies Drive • 
Chugiak, AK 99567
E-Mail: tdybrzgirl@icloud.com
ARIZONA -- Herman C, Swanson • 3301 S. Goldfield Road #2042 • 
Apache Junction, AZ 85119-4514 • Phone: 253-820-2840
E-Mail: herm1957hood@gmail.com
ARKANSAS -- W. C. “Jake” Lamkins • 1202 Scrimshaw Cove #4 • 
Fayetteville, AR 72701 • Phone: 479-879-8358
E-Mail: jake@lamkins.com
CALIFORNIA -- Leo “Bud” Feurt • 12709 Kaitz Street • Paway, CA 
92064 • Phone: 858-748-7204	
E-Mail: bufeurt@yahoo.com
COLORADO -- Beverly A. Gray • 1754 45th Avenue  • Greeley, CO 
80634-3281 • Phone: 970-330-1057
E-Mail: bevnan@comcast.net
CONNECTICUT -- Ron  T. Benoit • 15 Brimfield Road • Holland, MA 
01521-3011• Phone: 413-218-4573
E-Mail: atomicvet024@gmail.com
DELAWARE -- Richard L. Goetsch • 2611 Buckingham Road • Ellicott 
City, MD 21042-3597 • Phone: 410-465-7393
E-Mail: s_rgoetsch@msn.com
FLORIDA -- Thomas G. Botchie • 41 Seabreeze Drive • Ormond Beach, 
FL 32176 • Phone: 843-607-3842
E-Mail: toppop59@gmail.com
GEORGIA --Kenneth P. Price • 495 Pinebrook Drive • Valdosta, GA 
31602 • Phone:  912-381-6337
E-Mail: pprice@surfsouth.com
GUAM --Robert N. Celestial • P.O. Box 7250 • Tamuning, GU 96931 • 
Phone:  671-688-7277
E-Mail: parsguamdownwinders@gmail.com
HAWAII -- Robert  A.Kilthau • 1310 Haloa Drive • Honolulu, HI 96818-
1909 Phone: 808-422-6149
E-Mail:  rakaloha@yahoo.com
IDAHO -- Bill  H. Sills,  III • P.O. Box 219 • Eastport, ID 83826-0219 • 
Phone: 208-920-9068
E-Mail: whs3@yahoo.com
ILLINOIS -- William  J. Fish • 17362 Brook Crossing Cour • Orland Park, 
IL 60467 • Phone: 708-479-0193
E-Mail: nukedapril181953@att.net
INDIANA -- William L. Brand • 7641 South Harmony Road • Blooming-
ton, IN 47403 • Phone: 812-824-7811
E-Mail: wlbj2435@aol.com
IOWA  -- Gilbert F. Amdahl • 414 North 17th Ct • Estherville, IA 51334 • 
Phone: 712-362-5607
E-Mail: gilbertamdahl@hotmail.com
KANSAS -- Dallas W. Brown • 2600 North 155th Terrace • Basehor, KS 
66007 • Phone: 816-807-3147
E-Mail:  dbrown1932@yahoo.com
KENTUCKY -- Raymond E. Wilder • 38 Jordon Court • Jamestown, KY 
42639-2437 • Phone: 270-566-4343
E-Mail: buckskin@me.com
LOUISIANA -- Paul C. Sparacino • 4014 Indian Run Drive • Baton 
Rouge, LA 70816-3572 • Phone: 225-252-0537
E-Mail: sparrow743@att.net

MAINE -- Roscoe C. Randall • 214 Deering Ridge Road • Shapleigh, ME 
04076• Phone: 207-636-3492
E-Mail: cliff2@metrocast.net
MARYLAND  -- Richard L. Goetsch • 2611 Buckingham Road • Ellicott 
City, MD 21042-3597 • Phone: 410-465-7393
E-Mail: s_rgoetsch@msn.com
MASSACHUSETTS –– Ron  T. Benoit • 15 Brimfield Road • Holland, MA 
01521 • Phone: 413-218-4573
E-Mail: atomicvet024@gmail.com
MICHIGAN -- Robert  H. Jackson • 425 Everett Trail • Hale, MI 48739-
9199 • Phone: 248-622-0055
E-Mail: rjackso6@msn.com
MINNESOTA -- James Hamann • P.O. Box 172 • Dayton, MN 55327-
0172 • Phone:  612-406-1041
E-Mail: No E-Mail Address
MINNESOTA -- Keith Kiefer • 14944 295th Avenue NW • Zimmerman 
MN 55398 • Phone:  612-232-6596
E-Mail: kiefer4ramsey@yahoo.com
MISSISSIPPI -- George A. Blaydon • 508 Dahaja Circle • Clinton, MS 
39056-4124 • Phone: 601-924-0793 
E-Mail: gblay136@comcast.net
MISSOURI -- Thomas L. Bair • 2921 N. Park Avenue • Joplin, MO 64801 
• Phone: 417-627-9577
E-Mail: tombair@hotmail.com
MONTANA -- Peter H. Besas • 5571 Chehalis Place • Blaine, WA 98230-
9563 • Phone: 360-269-7051
E-Mail: phbesas@aol.com
NEBRASKA -- Robert L. Ruyle • 420 Steinway Road • Lincoln, NE 
68505-2564 • Phone: 402-488-7927
E-Mail: bobruyle34@gmail.com
NEVADA -- Joe M. Martinez • 472 Chalet Drive • Mesquite, NV 89027 • 
Phone: 702-884-5393
E-Mail: mooseumwa@icloud.com
NEW HAMPSHIRE -- Bernard  F. Wynn • 18 Colonia Square • Peterbor-
ough, NH 03458 • Phone: 603-784-5086
E-Mail: bfwynn1@comcast.net
NEW JERSEY -- David Paszamant • 320 North 5th Avenue • Highland 
Park, NJ 08904-2722 • Phone: 732-985-4604
E-Mail: davidtasz@optonline.net
NEW MEXICO -- Paul L. Griego • P.O. Box 53362 • Albuquerque, NM 
87153 • Phone: 505-306-1902
E-Mail: ABQ@aol.com
NEW YORK -- Ed  A. Gettler • 2303 Carmel, NY • Phone: 845-628-2338
E-Mail: pappypac@verizon.net
NORTH CAROLINA -- “J.R,” Norris • 104 Tom Meyers Road • Lillington, 
NC 27546 • Phone:  910-574-5021
E-Mail: jnorris@hotmail.com
NORTH DAKOTA -- Fred L. Hartleib • 503 12th Street N.W. • Mandan, 
ND 58554-1921 • Phone: 701-663-5854
E-Mail: lwingnbach@yahoo.com
OHIO -- David J. Crawford • 539 Primrose Lane • Tipp, OH 45371  
Phone: 937-669-0048
E-Mail: naavohio@gmail.com
OKLAHOMA -- Clifford R. Lewis • 315 West Hurd • Edmond, OK 73003 
• Phone: 405-341-6679
E-Mail: clifford-l@att.net
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NAA&NV STATE COMMANDERS

JUST IN TIME FOR CHRISTMAS!

--Continued from Page 4
OREGON  -- Fred Schafer • 130 Cleveland Street • Lebanon, OR 97355-
4505 • Phone: 541-258-7453
E-Mail: derf@trcschafer.com
PENNSYLVANIA -- Anthony  B. Marceca • 2219 Dixie Drive • York, PA 
17042 • Phone: 717-600-8668
E-Mail: anthonymarceca@eathlink.net
RHODE ISLAND -- Ron  T. Benoit • 15 Brimfield Road • Holland, MA 
01521 • Phone: 413-218-4573
E-Mail: atomicvet024@gmail.com
SOUTH CAROLINA -- Marion L. Davis • 7825 Lochlane Circle • Colom-
bia SC 29223-2535 • Phone 803-788-4369
mgander2@hotmail.com
SOUTH DAKOTA -- Gerald A. Johnson • 1051 West Capitol Avenue• 
Pierre, SD 57501 • Phone: 605-224-9533
E-Mail: dirtkid@dakota2k.net
TENNESSEE -- Thomas  W. Alesi, Sr. • 18525 Horton Hwy • Falls 
Branch, TN 37656 • Phone: 423-276-9430
E-Mail: talonghoms@charter.net
TEXAS -- John T. Collar • 333 Melrose Drive #5D • Richardson, TX 
75080 • Phone: 972-690-5316
E-Mail: tpcollar@att.net

NAAV introduces a limited edition Challenge Coin. This is a 1.75 inch 10 Gauge Bright Bronze Challenge 
Coin. A picture is worth a thousand words. Briefly, one side has the color filled NAAV logo and the other 
side is dedicated to the founder with a general Mission Statement. The edge is stamped “MADE IN 
USA”. This would be a great gift for an Atomic Veteran, Widow, Children, a collector or your legislators  
(State and Federal).  Legislators cherish Challenge Coins and collect them.

One of these and a similar Challenge Coin sold at an auction in England for 50 and 40 pounds ($68.50  
and $54.80 USD). At the Conference they auctioned off at $50.00 USD.  BNTVA (the British Atomic 
Veterans Association) is selling these for 25.00 pounds ($34.25 USD). For a limited time we are selling 
the NAAV Challenge Coin in the “Q Store” for $25.00 USD including Shipping and Handling. Only 200 
of these are in existence. That makes this a limited edition Coin. Get yours in time for Christmas and 
while the supply lasts.

SIDE 1 SIDE 2

UTAH -- Peter H. Besas • 5571 Chehalis Place • Blaine, WA 98230-9563 
• Phone: 360-269-7051
E-Mail: phbesas@aol.com
VERMONT -- Ron  T. Benoit • 15 Brimfield Road • Holland, MA 01521 • 
Phone: 413-218-4573
E-Mail: atomicvet024@gmail.com
VIRGINIA -- Gillie Jenkins • 10500 Dakins Drive • N. Chesterfield, VA 
23236 • Phone: 804-334-8585
E-Mail: atomicgillie@verizon.net
WASHINGTON -- Peter H. Besas • 5571 Chehalis Place • Blaine, WA 
98230-9563 • Phone: 360-2691-705
E-Mail: phbesas@aol.com
WEST VIRGINA -- Haskell Watts, Jr. • 216 2nd Avenue • Logan, West 
Virginia 25601 • Phone: 304-752-5552
E-Mail:  hwatts@frontier.com
WISCONSIN  -- Jerome W. Gehl • N406 Cty. Rd. CG • Kaukauna, WI 
54130-8868 • Phone: 920-766-3941
E-Mail: jerrygehi@twc.com
WYOMING -- Robert L Ruyle • 420 Steinway Road • Lincoln, NE 68505-
2564 • Phone: 402-488-7927
E-Mail: bobruyle34@gmail.com
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LEGISLATIVE UPDATE

 BABY
 STEPS 
S2821 (formerly S283 introduced by Senator Al 
Franken, Minnesota)/HR632. The Mark Takai Atomic 
Veteran Healthcare Parity Act has made some 
progress. On the Senate Side the Bill  picked up three 
Senators (with 16 of the 100 Senators as authors 
or Cosponsors.) The Senators are; Collins (R ME), 
Leahy (D VT) and Blumenthal (D CT). Presently, 
Minnesota, Oregon and Maine are the only states 
with 100% support. HR632 has 238 of the 435 House 
members supporting the Bill. Five Congressmen have 
been added; Visclosky (D-IN-1), Stivers (R OH-15), 
Haris (R MD-1), Kelly (R PA-3), McClintock (R CA-
4). We also participated in a round table discussion 
about this topic with the House VA Sub Committee on 
Veterans Assistance and Memorial Affairs.

S197/HR2049 Radiation Exposure Compensation Act 
(RECA) Amendments of 2017 has picked up three 
Congressmen (for at total of 42) and one  Senator 
(for a total of 6) since the last Newsletter. The new 
Senator is Cory A. Booker (D-NJ). The three new 
Congressmen are Steve Cohen (D TN-9), Randy K. 
Weber Sr. (R TX-14) and Raul R. Labrador (R-ID-1).

S1283/HR2754 Atomic Veteran Service Medal has 
made some baby steps forward. No progress was 
made on the Senate side. However, three things 
happened on the House side. First, the House Bill 
picked up one Congressman Ben Ray Lujan (D-NM-
3). Second, the Text was attached to the NDAA Bill as 
an amendment. A role call vote was taken and only 
one Congressman voted against the amendment. 
Third, the House NDAA Bill passed. On the Senate 
NDAA Bill we were unable to get an amendment 
attached. After the Senate Bill, passed the Bills went 
to Reconciliation. Although the Atomic Veteran Service 
Medal text did not survive this process, the Secretary 
of Defense was directed to create a certificate of 
participation for those that participated in the testing. I 
imagine it will be six months or more before these are 
available though. We could, however, make a point 
by flooding his offices with requests early on. This 
may persuade the DOD there is a genuine interest in 
receiving recognition.

HR4675 Low Dose Radiation Research Act of 2017 
has passed the House however, no visible activity has 
been seen regarding introduction of a companion Bill 
being introduced in the Senate.

NAAV HAS GONE GLOBAL
NAAV has joined forces with other Atomic Veteran 
organizations around the world by becoming a 
member of NVW.

The name of the organization is Nuclear Veterans 
Worldwide. Presently, four organizations are members 
and more will join soon. Those organizations are; NAAV, 
BNTVA (British Nuclear Test Veterans, NZNTV (New 
Zealand Nuclear Test Veterans) and ANTV (Australian 
Nuclear Test Veterans). We believe by having a 
unified voice we can bring a global awareness of the 
sacrifices this community has made. The platform can 
be used for; Fundraising, Medal campaigns, Social 
Media, awareness of compensation, Medical lists, 
Medical Studies, History and Current Situations

The URL is: https://www.nuclearvets.com/
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PICTURE PAGE

(Left to Right) Eric Barton, Keith Kiefer, Janet Barton, Alan Owen, Rep. Moetai Brotherson, Fred Schafer,
 Dr. Jean-Claude Kouyoumdjian (Dr. K), Clara Kouyoumdjian, Jean-Francois  Grenot,  and David Anitok

THE SPRUCE GOOSE AT THE EVERGREEN AIR & SPACE MUSEUM
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MINUTES of 39th NAA&NV CONVENTION
Board members present:  Keith Kiefer, Bob Ruyle, Frank 
Farmer, Haskell Watts, Bob Pfiefer and Fred Schafer. 
Gillie Jenkins and Lincoln Grahlfs were excused.

In order to complete necessary business, an early 
board meeting was called and began at 4:10 p.m.

Treasurers Report: Treasurer, Frank Farmer reported:
	 $14,263.92  Savings
	 $28,173  Checking
	 Total Assets:  $ 42,436.92

N.A.A.V. has paid expenses for seven people to attend 
convention this year.

Fred thanked members whose funds helped create 
biggest convention since at least the early 1980’s

4 offices are up for election...
Fred Schafer, Commander, Frank Farmer, Treasurer, 
Bob Pfeifer, Director at Large, Lincoln Grahlfs, Director 
at Large.  Fred appointed a nominating committee and 
they went to meet separately.

Fred stated that, in May the Board elected to send 
Keith and Fred to British BNTV annual convention.  
While there they visited with French atomic delegation 
members and invited them to attend this convention at 
Portland.

Stars & Stripes is present to report on our convention.  
Fred introduced Claudia Grisales, Congressional 
Reporter for Stars & Stripes.

Tomorrow’s schedule includes a tour to Evergreen Air 
Museum and then to American Legion at Tigard for 
lunch.  After that, to the Oregon Garden.  The bus is 
expected to return to the Sheraton by 6:00 p.m.

New board members will be elected at evening session.  
Board members will meet together and then announce 
officers elected.

At our banquet on Friday, Marseilles youth will perform 
native dances for our entertainment.

Fred reported that we continue to gain in membership.  
There have also been an increase in calls for assistance 
from veterans, spouses, widows and from children of 
atomic veterans.

It was stated again that there continue to be atomic 
veterans who do not know that help is available or even 
that they can discuss their experience and exposure.

Jim Hamann requested vote to begin class action suit.  
Vote was to contact attorney for class action law suit, 
attorney to be hired on contingency basis.  Motion was 
seconded and passed.

To provide financial compensation for those exposed 
to radiation or to the survivors, including children of 
atomic veterans.

Vote was positive.

Fred reminded members present to read the current 
newsletter and to seek help from RECA.  Keith noted 
that RECA may expire in 2022.  All affected members 
were urged to call 1-202-514-0979 and ask for Kathleen 
Barber.

Kansas, Arkansas, Georgia and Oregon have highway 
Atomic Veterans Memorial designated highways.

Evening Board Meeting 9/12/18 after dinner, meeting 
was resumed and Bob Pfeifer, Board Member was in 
attendance

Fred opened the meeting at 7:10 p.m.  Nominating 
committee has not heard from any member who wishes 
to challenge the board.  The nominees have indicated 
they would each like to remain on the board.  The vote 
was unanimous.

New officers & board members are: Keith Kiefer, 
Commander, Fred Schafer, Vice Commander, Frank 
Farmer & Fred Schafer, Co-Treasurers, Robert Ruyle, 
Secretary, Gillie Jenkins, Director at Large and Director 
of State Commanders, Haskell Watts Jr. Director at 
Large and Historian, Robert Pfeifer, Director at Large, 
and Lincoln Grahlfs, Director at Large.

Fred reminded members that if they cannot reach their 
own state commander, please contact the national 
commander to report that.

No further business was brought forth so meeting was 
adjourned until next year.  Next years meeting place 
will be decided in the future.

Submitted by Robert L. Ruyle (NAAV Secretary)
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TAPS

SAM S. BELLESRI
	.............................................New Liberia, LA
HOWARD E. STINNETT
	...............................................Lynchburg, VA
JAMES T. TRACY
	.................................................... Roanke, VA
WILLIAM BAER
	............................................... Versailles, MO
RICHARD E. BARTHOLOMEW
	........................................ Laguna Beach, CA
JACK L. LINDERMAN
	.................................................. Windsor, CO
LOWELL GUNSELMAN
	......................................................Salem, OR
DONALD P. PARKER
	................................................ Jefferson, OR
NEIL BREMSETH
	...................................................Preston, MN

OREGON GARDEN TOUR OREGON GARDEN TOUR

LUNCH AT TIRAGARD LEGION

LUNCH AT TIRAGARD LEGION
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Deadlines are the 1st of every 3rd month and 
any material submitted after that time may be 
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to be e-mailed to bobruyle34@gmail.com or 
mailed to Robert L. Ruyle • 420 Steinway Road 
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to you.
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